
Minutes 
University Graduate Programs Committee
March 23, 2011
Present: Deborah Floyd, Education; Bruce Barron, Library; Ali Zilouchian, Engineering; Elwood Hamlin II, CDSI; Charles Roberts, Science; Xupei Huang, Biomedical Science, Michael Cocuzza, GSA; Ben Lowe, Arts and Letters; Allen Smith, Business; George Morales, GSA; Ruth McCaffrey, Nursing
Guests: None
Absent:  None
Others Present: Barry Rosson, Graduate College; Nancy Diamond, Graduate College: 
I. The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Dr. Deborah Floyd.
II. The minutes from the February 9, 2010 meeting were approved unanimously by the committee. 
George Morales stated that this was his last meeting with the GPC, and that              Michael Cocuzza would be the interim chair representing the GSA at the GPC meetings.
III. The agenda was reviewed and no additional discussion items were offered.

IV. Review and Action Regular the Following Proposals:
	PHZ 5715


	Introduction to Biophysics
	Science
	3
	New

	PCB 6456
	Experimental Design and Biometry
	Science
	4
	New

	NGR 6168
	Advanced Nursing Situations: Foundations of Holistic Nursing
	Nursing
	3
	Change

	NGR 6673
	Epidemiology for Advanced Nursing Practice
	Nursing
	3
	Change

	Memo
	Political Science Graduate Program
Changes


	A & L
	N/A
	N/A

	POS 6736
	Research Design in Political Science
	A & L
	3
	 New

	EDA 6244
	Higher Education Business and Finance
	Education
	3
	Change

	EDA 6540
	Organization and Administration of Higher Education
	Education
	3
	Change

	EDA 7236
	Legal Issues in Higher Education
	Education
	3
	Change

	Memo
	MS degree Admission requirements in Engineering for students with Bachelor’s degree from non-Engineering disciplines.
	Engineering
	N/A
	N/A


	                  Action:



PHZ 5715 was unanimously approved:  Based on the changes that were suggested to be made by the committee at the February 9, 2011, GPC meeting.
 PCB 6456 was unanimously approved.
 NGR 6168, NGR 6673 - were unanimously approved.
Memo – Political Science Graduate Program Changes, and POS 6736 were tabled by the committee. There were various changes on the memo and the course proposal to be made.  To be resubmitted next meeting.

EDA 6244, EDA 6540, and EDA 7236 were unanimously approved by the committee.
Memo- MS degree Admission requirements in Engineering for students with Bachelor’s degree from non-engineering disciplines- was unanimously approved.
End of meeting discussions:

Dr. Floyd made an announcement that at the last meeting the Senate approved the change to the Senate by-laws. They agreed that the GPC will send thru recommendations to the UGC before it goes to the Steering committee.  This will be implemented this fall. Dr. Floyd also reported about discussions during the last Senate meeting about discipline faculty being present when curriculum matters are presented to the Senate. It was agreed that she will discuss this matter with the Graduate Council Chair and the matter of proper protocol and expectations will be addressed during the next UGPC meeting.
There was a brief discussion brought up by Dr. Rosson on the oncoming changes to the GRE tests. The new scoring system will take effect in the fall.  He said it gives the departments a good opportunity to evaluate how we use the GRE’s.
V. The committee adjourned at 3:05 pm.
The next regular meeting will be April 13, 2011 at 1:00 PM. 
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